

South Harringay School

Pemberton Road

London

N4 1BA

T. 020 8340 2757

E. admin@shsharingey.co.uk

Friday 26 November 2021

Piano lessons



We are happy to announce that we have a new piano lesson provider. Arthur is a music production graduate, currently working as a freelance sound engineer and piano teacher. He teaches students of primary school age, doing a mixture of prep for grade examination and personally selected material.

We still have some places available for children from years 3–6. If you are interested, please email us at ad-

min@shsharingey.co.uk).

Lessons are £150 for 10 sessions.

Holidays

We realise that many of you who have loved ones abroad, will be wanting to take advantage of the easing travel restrictions and get away on holidays to reunite with family. The school will be expecting that these reunions take place during school holiday times, so our children's learning is not affected. Many of our staff have relatives, including elderly relatives, abroad, so we empathise. However, we will not be authorising holidays in term time on the basis of reuniting with families abroad.

South Harringay School

Dear Parents/Carers,

Parent Governor

You should have received a letter this week about our need for a new parent governor. If you need another copy of the letter, or a nomination form, please contact our admin team (admin@shsharingey.co.uk). The deadline for nomination forms to be received is 5pm next Tuesday, 30th November.

Ofsted

As many of you will know, we had an Ofsted inspection in the Infant School last week. After a notification call on Monday morning, the inspector joined us for all of Tuesday and Wednesday. A report of the inspector's findings will be published and sent out to all of you. Until then, we are unable to share any details of the findings



with you. Thank you to the many parent/carers who responded to the Ofsted survey.

Anti-bullying Week

This week, both KS1 and KS2 assemblies focused on 'Speak out, Stay Safe' in relation to bullying. Pupils explored who their trusted adults are if they have any worries. We also discussed the acronym 'STOP' (Several Times on Purpose) to help children to differentiate between bullying and general disagreements.

Parent Meetings

All parents/carers of children in years 1-6 should have attended a meeting with your child's class teacher, via Zoom, this past week. Red class and some of 5 Elm class meetings have been postponed due to staff illness, but all others have taken place. It is our expectation that all children benefit from these meetings, so if you were unable to attend for any reason, we will be in touch to arrange a new date and time.

Christmas lunch

Our school Christmas lunch will take place on Wednesday 8th December which is a little earlier than usual. If your child normally has a packed lunch but is entitled to to



Free School Meals and would like a Christmas lunch, please let us know by Thursday 2nd December. For non free school meals, the cost is £2.40 and payable via parent pay.

Christmas Concerts

Unfortunately, we will not be able to have our usual Christmas Concert where we invite you all in to join in

with our carol singing. However, each class will perform a song which we will share with you on Google Classroom in the last week before the holidays.

Friends of South Harringay News

Jingle and Mingle!

Join us tonight from 8pm at The Salisbury for our festive drinks. Tickets are £5 each can be bought on www.classlist.com or on the door – CASH ONLY PLEASE as our card machine is broken. All proceeds go to the school.

South Harringay School ADVENTure trail

Once again we are running a living Advent calendar in windows around the school. A new window will be revealed each day until 24 December and will be lit 4pm - 8pm daily until 31 December. Buy a map for £3 at www.classlist.com. And follow us on Instagram @advent_n4

Gifted Local Partnerships

Looking for Christmas present ideas? Want to money to be donated to your school? Then check out Gifted Local Partnerships (www.giftedlocal.com). You can get your Christmas shopping done and 10% from every purchase will go to South Harringay. Just use the code SHARRINGAY10 from now until the end of December.

What do you want to fund?

Thanks to all who completed our survey about what funds raised should be spent on. The chosen cause is equipment and storage for a new Design and Art area.

Upcoming events

We will be running the Year 1 movie night on Tuesday 30 November from 3.20pm-4.20pm (a double bill of Zog) and the Year 5 movie night (the Princess Bride) will be on Thursday 2 December. Please get your tickets at www.classlist.com



Otis 5 Elm

ZOG Double Bill!



Classlist

☆☆☆☆

Just another reminder that our events and ticketing is done through the Classlist platform. Many parents are now on this platform and it's really easy to sign up – just go to www.classlist.com



Our mathlete for last week: Bobby 5M 10,030 points Our mathletes for this week: Bobby 5M 7752 points

Our mathlete class: 5 Magnolia Our mathlete class: 5 Magnolia



<u></u>

Our star readers for last week: Arlo 3W & Zach 3A Our star readers for this week: Ebony 3 Acacia

Dominic 5E & Evan 5M

Frances 4 Poplar Benji 4 Cherry

Paloma 6 Acer Marianne 6 Acer

Quiz master class: 5 Elm Quiz master class: 5 Magnolia